
 

Shelia Johnson; President email: schristianjs@gmail.com     
Remembering Pastor Robert Dubois; Founder  1936 to 2020 

“The fruit of the righteous is a tree of life; and he that winneth souls is wise.”  Proverbs 11:30 
 
 

 

  
 

 

 

P.O. Box 2493 New Caney, TX 77357 / 281-467-2410                                                                 
“Bringing Hope and Life to the Prisoners”  

  

 

        
From the desk of Chaplain / President, Shelia Johnson

Dan Groves, for Shelia Johnson: 
Our dear sister has an oversize load of tasks at this time and has asked me to write up the greeting 
for this month, the end of which people all over this nation will celebrate everything from Halloween, 
(which I don’t care to comment on), to All Saints Day, including Harvest celebrations.  Most of these 
celebrations are conducted in Churches, Municipal buildings, Schools, etc. for the sake of the safety 
of our children, since certain Halloween celebrations are dangerous for the innocent.  All saint’s day 
as celebrated by the Roman Catholic, and some Protestant Churches is a remembering of saints of 
old and saints of the present who have given their lives to serving God’s Kingdom and God’s 
purpose.  And as such, I would like to honor the many saints who continue in dedication to doing 
good for the relief of the poor and the suffering, and the saints who daily spend time and resources in 
obedience to the call of our Savior, Jesus Christ. 

 
Among those saints we honor this month is:  
Evangelist John Wayne Earl, born November 23rd, 1944, and 
who passed through the veil into the arms of Abraham, 
September 23rd, 2021.  Brother John is survived by his lovely 
wife, Maxine, (whom you may remember was healed of 
cancer), his daughter Aaliyah and his son John Jr.  Our 

hearts are knitted with theirs in their grief while we celebrate with them and 
his pastor, Ms Bertha Brown and his church family at Pentecostal Church in 
Jesus Christ, his entry into the eternal rest of Jesus Christ.  I like to say of 
John, he has the gentlest spirit of any person I have ever known. 
John was the author of The Breadbox Newsletter, a book, The Adventures of 
Randy, two music CD’s and a DVD. 
John Earl was a highly valued member of the Hope for All in Jesus Prison 
Outreach and went with teams into the prisons with music and preaching.  I’m 
sure the inmates will also miss him as we do. 
Evangelist John Earl is a perfect example of why we go into the prisons.  While 
serving back to back sentences at Clemens prison, John gave his heart to 
Jesus and the transformation was glorious.  Then, while serving God from 
within the walls, his sentence was commuted, and John continued to serve 

Hope For All in Jesus 
Prison Outreach 
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The Lord from outside the walls, going in to minister.  There are more John 
Earls behind bars and we aim to reach them with the Good News of Jesus. 
  
We also honor: Brother Robert Dubois, founder of Hope For All in Jesus Prison 
Outreach Who parted from this world last year, July 23rd, 2020, and we dearly 
miss him. 
 
 

 
These prisons are opened to volunteers with certain restrictions.  Virus testing is performed 1 hour 
before the services, masks must be worn and social distancing.  If you have a Vaccine Card, you will 
still need to get tested for the Covid 19 virus.  We will announce when any requirements are lifted. 

 
 
 
 

 

 

NOTE:  IF YOU’VE HAD THE  
VACCINE OVER 14 DAYS PAST,  
YOU CAN BRING YOUR SHOT  
CARD TO SKIP THE TESTING 

 

 
 

“Be careful for nothing; but in everything by prayer and supplication with 
 thanksgiving let your requests be made known unto God.” Phil 4:6 (KJV) 

Prayer requests should be submitted to Chaplain Shelia Johnson ** 281-467-2410 ** 

PLEASE TAKE A MOMENT TO JOIN US IN PRAYER 
SUBJECT REQUEST 

TOWN of HOPE We continue to thank God for His clandestine operations, which are 
happening beneath the surface.  Lord, we are powerless for this task, but 
our eyes are on You.  Reveal our task and the power, to each one of us 

Pastors Mozell & E.T. Prayer for healing of health issues. Unite them in fellowship with the Father 
Gloria Johnson  Thanksgiving for His Divine intervention in her health and wonderful 

revelation of His power at work in her. 
Wayne & Daisy Turner Praise God for the healing process that He has begun in Daisy. Let it be 

complete over her body and soul.  Give Wayne overcoming peace that 
passes all understanding. 

Maxine, Alaiya & John 
Jr. Earl 

We request an encouraging angel to Maxine & her children, and the Holy 
Spirit of peace that passes all understanding. 

Joy Powell In Jesus magnificent name, Let Joy be renewed in her body.  In our spirit, 
we anoint Joy with the oil of gladness. 

 
OCTOBER 2021 

3rd  8 am Clemens 24TH  12:30 pm Ramsey 
10th  9 am Pam Lychner 31st  9 am Duncan 
24th  8 am Jester IV   

NOVEMBER 2021 
7th 8 am Clemens 28th 12:30 pm Ramsey 
20th 1 pm Diboll   

DECEMBER 2021 
5TH  8 am Cleveland Unit 19th  6:30 pm Carol Vance 

5th   8 am Clemens Unit 26th 8 am Jester IV 
5th   12:30 pm Ramsey Unit   

NOTE:  Times given are actual start 
times.  Please arrive 1 hour early 
for the virus test.  
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CLEMENS UNIT: Sunday, September 5th,  My husband, Leonard, and I had the privilege of 
ministering to the men at the trustee camp at Clemens Unit on Sunday, September 5, 2021. The Lord 
had given me the message to share a couple of weeks before, “Find Your Rest in the Lord”.  I did not 
realize until that Saturday that the message went perfectly with Labor Day Weekend. 

“Come unto me, all you that labour and are heavy laden, and I will give you rest.”  Matthew 11:28 

I shared that God says He is their Sabbath, and that they can have rest in Him.  Then as the Holy Spirit 
led me off my prepared script, I shared with them that some of them had been “sleeping” with one 
eye open and one eye closed.  Later on, after the service, several of the men shared with us that they 
had quite a few new men who had been added to the trustee camp, and that they were “youngsters”.  
For this reason, many of the more seasoned trustees HAD been having trouble sleeping.  They left 
believing that later that evening they WOULD have peaceful sleep and would be able to rest. God 
knew what they needed. All GLORY to HIS NAME! 

Pastor Leonard came up and gave the men encouraging words, a few good stories, and some deep 
belly laughs (as he usually does). They said they really needed that! 

We shared with them about John Earl’s health battle.  He was still in the hospital at that time.  We 
now know that he is safely resting in the arms of his Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ.  If I have ever 
known a man in love with the Lord, it was John Earl.  He will be greatly missed! 

The church prayed for John Earl, and we worshipped with his music on CD with the men.  We told 
them that John Earl had been right there at Clemens where they are now, and about how Jesus 
changed his life.  John Earl was actually ministering at Clemens that day, from his hospital bed, 
through his music and his testimony. What a blessing he has been to so many! 

Quite a few men came up for prayer at the end of the service.  The praise and worship team blessed 
us all, and we left, thankful again, to be able to be so blessed, while bringing a blessing to the men at 
Clemens Unit in Brazoria.  All of the GLORY goes to God. 

 
RAMSEY UNIT:  Saturday, September 26th, 2021  Chaplain Shelia Johnson and Apostle Ray Felder went 
to the Ramsey Unit in Rosharon, TX. The choir opened up  with three songs.  I ministered two songs and 
Apostle Ray Felder ministered with a message from Romans 12  "Let love be without dissimulation". Several 
men came up for prayer.  
 

ESTELLE UNIT, HUNTSVILLE:  Sunday, September 26th    
I went into this unit alone, because the Hope For All In Jesus Ministry is 
short of volunteers. I ministered in 4 services; 2 in the morning and 2 in 
the afternoon. This unit still has restrictions because of the virus which 
limits the number allowed in each service to 25 and there was no worship 
team. Not all units still have these restrictions and was told they expect 
them to be lifted next week. My morning services were held in the gym 
while another service was being held in the Chapel by another prison ministry and in the afternoon, I 
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ministered services in the Chapel. This is being done to accommodate as many inmates as possible. 
The worship team was not allowed in these services at this time but one of the men led worship on a 
keyboard. I brought my guitar and sang God Will Make A Way by Don Moen and Friend of God by 
Israel Houghton before giving messages on 2 Corinthians 10:3-5 concerning the weapons that we 
have to demolish strongholds and John Chapter 17 when Jesus prays for His followers. Although I 
was in this unit for over 8 hours it did not seem that long because of the enthusiasm of the men as 
they received the messages.  

God bless, Minister John Hammond 

 

PRAY FOR OUR NATION  
1 Tim 2:1-3, I urge then, first of all, that requests, prayers, intercession and thanksgiving be made for 
everyone; for kings and all those in authority, that we may live peaceful and quiet lives in all godliness 
and holiness. 

Rom 13:1, Everyone must submit himself to the governing authorities, for there is no authority 
except that which God has established.  The authorities that exist have been established by God. 

Prov 25:4-5, Remove the dross from the silver, and out comes material for the silversmith; remove 
the wicked from the king’s presence, and his throne will be established through righteousness. 

 
 
When He saw the crowds, he had compassion on them, because they were harassed and 
helpless, like sheep without a shepherd. Then he said to His disciples, “The harvest is 
plentiful, but the laborers are few, therefore pray earnestly to the Lord of the harvest to send 
out laborers into His harvest” 
Matthew 9:37 (ESV) 

  

 

Wednesday 29, 2021 I was invited to speak about the Hope For All In Jesus Prison Ministry by Pastor 
Jon Alworth on his Recovery Radio Houston broadcast.  This broadcast is presented to reach out and 

help people break the bondage of the vicious cycle of addiction.  During this broadcast, 
we talked about the ministry and what we do while in the prisons, and how the ministry 
has affected many people's lives 

God bless, Minister John Hammond 
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Montgomery County Compassionate Care Community Support Group 

 Hebrews Coffee House   

33130 Magnolia Cr., Suite B 

Magnolia, TX 77354    

Telephone: (832) 365-1660 

   Wednesdays: Beginning October 6, 2021  1pm to 2pm 

A supportive environment that allows families of incarcerated loved ones express the impact on 
incarceration on their lives. 

 

 

Friends of Hope For All In Jesus Prison Outreach   
Watch for the opening of HOPES BOUTIQUE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact: Janice Freel – Facilitator 
Office: (936) 202-8491 Cell: (832) 642-3958 
Janice.freel@wohad.org 
www.wohad.org  
 

Call or email Sheila 
Johnson for address and 
directions: 
phone: 832 579 5480 
schristianjs@gmail.com 

Proceeds of sales here will  
be donated to the  
Hope for All In Jesus 
Prison Ministry. 
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